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Meeting Minutes 
July 6, 2016 
 
Attendees:  15   Jerry Braunberger, Alex Gross, Bonnie Mueller, Halia Mueller, Hope Mueller, Jim 
Mueller, Ryan Rink, Licia Shultz, Peggy Steck, Tim Steck, Deborah Thompson, Edward Thompson, 
Russ Walters, Bren Wamsley, Lorin Wamsley  
 
In Bert Jacobson’s absence, Vice President, Hope Mueller called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm 
Secretary, Bren Wamsley read the June 1st minutes and they were approved as read. 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer’s report and it was approved as presented. 
 

Old Business 
 

Venue Update 
Lorin Wamsley reviewed the rules and regulations outlined by Willamette Pass for use of their 
venue in August. 
Hook ups are 20.00/day 

o The venue is $600.00 for the weekend 
o Camping is allowed in designated areas 
o Smoking only in cars on pavement 
o No open fires 
o No access to facilities 
o Dumpster available for trash 
o Parking on pavement only 
o Additional parking and camping across the highway 

Lorin has a meeting scheduled with Brasher’s next week.   
Lorin left a message for the owners of the lot on west 1st.  He hopes to have a meeting set for 
next week. 

2016 Blind Autocross Chair 
This item was tabled due to Bert Jacobson’s absence. 

Summer Picnic Update 
Licia Shultz stated it looks like we are having a great turn out from the entries received.  We’ll 
be supplying hamburgers, hot dogs, a vegge option, salsa bar, cold drinks.  She’s working on 
getting  soda pop and ice cream donated as well as some prizes.  There will be a mini golf 
course, RC cars, and a Getting to know you game.  11 people will be showing their cars.  Her 
only concern is drinking and driving.  We should all be on the lookout. 

  Event 3 and 4 Recap 
Jim Mueller reported it was a good weekend and a toasty one as well.  We had around 100 
people each day.  Saturday people got lost so we put down lines for Sunday’s course and we 
didn’t have lost cars.  He thanked Zeph Uusitalo for helping out.  Also, many thanks to Jerry 
Braunberger for putting water at the workstations throughout the day.   

Larison Rock  Recap 
Bonnie Mueller reported there were 44 drivers completing 3 runs per day.  2 Raffles were held.  
Close to $700.00 will be donated to the firefighters.  The Saturday evening party was very nice 
and Ruben Cruz did a great job as MC.  Also a big thank you goes to Tim and Peggy Steck. 
The timing computer hard drive died Saturday evening.  A lot of time was spent re-entering 
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timing data into a 2nd laptop.  The task was completed and timing on Sunday went well.  A new 
drive has been purchased. 

Radio Report 
Jerry Braunberger shared the options he discovered so far, but feels more research needs to 
be done.  Bonnie Mueller commented since they will be used at the hillclimb as well as 
autocrosses so we need a dozen 5 watt units. 

Banquet Update 
Bren Wamsley reported the banquet committee had their first meeting.  The theme is of course 
“50th Anniversary”.  Valley River Inn is charging us the same fee as last year.  We will be 
holding a Pinewood Derby.  The website will be updated this week and registration can begin.   
 

New Business  

 
A/C in Timing 

Tim Steck stated that the new air conditioner in timing draws more power than we have 
available with 2 generators tandem.  There were several solutions suggested and Jerry 
Braunberger is looking into it. 

Event 5 and 6 Planning 
Jerry Braunberger and Bert Jacobson are chairing this event.  Jerry discussed the following: 

o Jerry will confirm with Bert that the potties have been ordered 
o Jerry will take care of the trailer towing 
o Cindy Lee will not be able to come up 
o The courses will be ready by the next meeting 
o Jerry will be responsible for all RV collections and give to Bonnie Mueller 
o Bonnie will disperse a check to Willamette Pass Sunday for the 600.00 venue fee plus 

the RV collection fees 
o The Mueller’s will blow the course off on Wednesday. 
o Jerry Braunberger is planning on arriving Thursday 

Electronic Newsletter Release 
The July newsletter release is scheduled for Thursday, July 7th. 

Adjourn Meeting 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:19 pm 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Bren Wamsley, Secretary 

 

 
Homework Assignments 

 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Bren Wamsley 
(BreWams@comcast.net) no later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
 
  
AUG Ryan Rink  SEP Licia Shultz   OCT Russ Walters    
NOV Ruben Cruz  DEC Simon Levear  JAN Hope Mueller  
FEB    MAR     APR 
 
 
All – JUL 23, Club Barbecue, Armitage Park  
All – AUG 6, 7 Willamette Pass 
All – AUG 20, road clean-up, Goshen Superior Tire  
Bert Jacobson – Assign Blind Autocross Chair 
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Bert Jacobson – Contact Viper club regarding our old equipment 
Bert Jacobson -  Add flagger and radio communication to the driver’s meeting list 
Bert Jacobson – Chair events 5 and 6 
Bonnie Mueller – Write check to Willamette Pass on Sunday for monies owed 
Jerry Braunberger – Research Radios 
Jerry Braunberger – Move radios from registration trailer back to timing trailer 
Jerry Braunberger – Assign trailer towing for events 5 and 6 
Jerry Braunberger – Chair events 5 and 6 
Jerry Braunberger – Collect RV electrical hook-up fees at Willamette Pass and give to Bonnie Mueller 
Jerry Braunberger – Verify with Bert that Williamette Pass potties have been ordered 
 
Lorin Wamsley – Make sponsors aware of the “Specials” page for discount offers  
Lorin Wamsley – Meet with Brasher’s 
Lorin Wamsley – Contact West 1

st
 property 

Tim Steck – Revise sponsor’s “Specials” page  
 
 
 


